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4th May 2016

Dear Parents and Carers,
Consultation on Multi Academy Trust Conversion

Over the last few years the academic achievement of all the pupils at Cromwell Primary School has risen significantly and our standards are now well above those achieved nationally. The School is proud of its achievements and the partnership working with parents and the community I am confident that the school will continue to build on its successes. Our success is due to the commitment and hard work of staff and pupils and out very supportive parents. Ofsted acknowledged the high quality provision offered by awarding the school an outstanding judgment in 2014.

Cromwell Primary School has been approached by both the Local Authority and other schools in the City to provide support in schools in need of additional help; some of these schools have been in very challenging circumstances. The governors are considering a proposal that our school converts to a multi-academy trust (MAT), allowing one or more schools to join the trust. The would enable other schools with a similar ethos and values to join our trust and work in partnership with us and Cromwell can share its expertise to improve outcomes for more children in our community.

For both Cromwell school and any school that joins our MAT enables better value for money, by sharing expertise, possibly pooling of resources and negotiation of services at a more competitive price. This is an exciting opportunity to secure our school’s outstanding provision and financial viability at a time when budget changes and constraints are areas that need careful consideration and planning in the next few years, in line with DfE proposals.

The Trustees and governors will be accountable for schools that join the Cromwell MAT. There would need to be a slight restructure of the governance arrangements. However Cromwell Primary School will still retain its own Local Governing Body. The day-to-day operation of Cromwell Primary School will not change as a result of converting to a multi academy trust. The current Headteacher, leadership and staff will not change.

The formal consultation will run for 6 weeks from 16th May until 24th June 2016. We will be a holding a ‘Parent and Carers meeting’ on 11th May 2016 at 5.00pm to allow parents and carers to listen to information regarding the proposal and discuss it with governors. The Governing Body will review all the comments received during the consultation process.

We want to assure all our parents, staff and pupils that should we convert to a multi academy trust we will retain the distinctive ethos of the school and will continue to serve the needs of our community. We believe that a multi academy trust will help the school to continue to develop as an outstanding school and ensure that we continue to serve the community.

Governors will be pleased to receive written responses to this consultation. Please email your comments or questions to the Chair of Governors Barbara Jacques at b.jacques@cromwell.bham.sch.uk. Alternatively please send responses including your name, contact details and relationship to the school addressed to Barbara Jacques at the school’s address no later than 24th June at noon. 

We will set up a ‘Frequently Asked Questions’ (FAQs) page on the website with the questions we receive and the responses.

I would like to thank you in advance for making the time to engage with us on this very important decision.

Yours sincerely,

Barbara Jacques





Rubina Darr

Signed by Chair of Governors



Headteacher

